
CENTRAL HUDSON GAS & ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
284 SOUTH AVENUE 

POUGHKEEPSIE, NEW YORK 12601 
 

 
        April 1, 2009 
 
 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
 

Re: Filing to Effectuate Amendments to Public Service Law Section 66-l  
 
Dear Commissioners: 
  
 The amended tariff leaves set forth below are filed by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation 
(“Central Hudson” or the “Company”) on April 1, 2009 to become effective July 1, 2009 in order to reflect 
amendments made to Section 66-l of the Public Service Law, which became effective on January 1, 2009. 
 

P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 
 

2nd Revised Leaf No. 167.3 
4th Revised Leaf No. 167.4 
5th Revised Leaf No. 167.5 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 167.6 
8th Revised Leaf No. 171 

3rd Revised Leaf No. 171.1 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 172 
Original Leaf No. 172.1 
Original Leaf No. 172.2 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 187 
3rd Revised Leaf No.188 
4th Revised Leaf No. 201 
4th Revised Leaf No. 202 

2nd Revised Leaf No. 213.3 
1st Revised Leaf No. 213.4 
1st Revised Leaf No. 213.5 
5th Revised Leaf No. 213.6 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 213.7 
1st Revised Leaf No. 213.8 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 252 
5th Revised Leaf No. 253 

 
These amendments include changes to the maximum size, installation costs of wind generation 

systems eligible for net metering, and crediting procedures for excess generation.  In addition, these 
amendments reflect expansion of net metering to non-residential wind generation.  Finally, the wind 
generation load threshold on Central Hudson’s system has been expanded to 3.6 MW, or 0.3% of the 
Company’s electric demand of 1201 MW for 2005.   

 
Since customers participating in net metering are subject to interconnection requirements and are 

therefore in direct contact with Central Hudson, the Company requests that the requirements of 66(12)(b) 
of the Public Service Law as to newspaper publication for the amendments listed herein be waived. 
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Questions related to this filing should be directed to Lauren M. Guido at (845) 486-5761. 
 
 
                                                    Yours very truly, 
 
 
                                               Michael L. Mosher 
          Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
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